
Bolton Recreation Commission 
Director’s Report 

Tuesday January 25, 2011 
 

1. Budget-  
2. 2. Recreation Center- 

A. Calendar- See reverse 
B. Attendance-See Attached 
C. School Vacations/Holidays- It is the practice of the Recreation Center to 

follow the school calendar; therefore it is typically closed on days when the 
school is closed.  However, if there is the opportunity to be opened or a 
request by parents for more available days, we will accommodate.  There is 
very little use of the facility during school vacations, but it was opened four 
days during the December Vacation including New Year’s Day. 

D. The Recreation Center received a $1,100 matching fund for 2011 from the 
Warren County Youth Bureau.  Copies of the application are available by 
contacting Michelle Huck. 

3.  Winter Programs- 
A. Gore- Three trips remaining for 2011. 

4. Summer Programs- 
A. As of now I plan to work this summer, as I have been told that it would be 

possible to have a more flexible work arrangement to eliminate my original 
desire to have a sixteen week leave of absence.   

B. Summer planning is underway, with a goal of 85-90% of all tasks to be 
completed in April.   

C. Bolton Summer Day Camp 2011 
1. Review of Flyer and Advertisement 
2. Final vote on 2011 Pricing- $300 to cover a six-week camp and all of 

the field trips. 
D. Roger’s Park- It has been brought to my attention that restrooms are likely to be built in 

Roger’s Park on the beach where the existing pump station is.  Mr. Conover had requested 
that the Recreation Commission play an active role in the planning of this project.  We have 
discussed how it would be beneficial to have adequate storage space in this facility to act as 
the new storage area/office for the lifeguards and beach equipment.  The room would need to 
be equipped with a locking door, phone capabilities, electrical outlets, ventilation/windows, 
and ideally a small desk and storage shelves.   

E. Smoke Free Campaign for Veteran’s and Roger’s Park. 
5.  Other-  

A.  The Conservation Club- There has been a request made that the facility be 
used to offer exercise programs to Bolton Residents during the fall and Winter 
Months.  In August I submitted several pages of activities and events which 
could be held at the facility, however, it was learned that the Conservation 
Club Committee would handle all bookings.  Mr. Conover has very recently 
approached me in regards to the role the Recreation Department should have 
in this matter as currently there is a desire but no contact person to handle 
events.   

 


